

Janet Swadling

Sara Peters Network Rail Capital Delivery SN1 Building Station Road Swindon SN1 1DG

Submitted Electronically to:

T 07922 027295

E sara.peters@networkrail.co.uk

18 August 2021

Ref: 158454-NWR-00-ZZ-LET-MPM-

000053

Dear Ms Swadling

Network Rail have received your email of support for the Cambridge South (Infrastructure Enhancement) Order dated 31 July, sent to the Department for Transport's Transport Infrastructure Planning Unit (DfT Ref: SUP06).

We note your comments in respect of the proposed new station being accessible to local residents, minimising disruption throughout construction, the proposed shared use footpath and planting post construction and thank you for your support.

Network Rail would be happy to facilitate a 'drop-in' session with residential neighbours when further detail on construction methodology and mitigation is available and will contact you in the future to arrange a suitable date and time for this to take place – please confirm that you are happy to be the point of contact to make these arrangements.

The Secretary of State for Transport has decided to hold an inquiry into our application due to commence on 23 November 2021, your letter of support will be presented to the appointed Inspector for his consideration as part of the inquiry

If further information is required, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Sara Peters TWAO Consultation Manager Network Rail Capital Delivery